Washington Spring Program - CWU Newsletter

Week 1 - February 1 - 6, 2022



Welcome to CWU!

The 20 WSP students all arrived on CWU's campus on Tuesday, February 1st! Arrival day was busy with students checking into their residence halls, setting up their computers, CWU accounts and wifi connections, learning how to order food in the dininig halls, learning how to do laundry, and getting settled in!





Roommates & Residence Halls

All students have CWU roommates and many were there to greet the students!



CWUへようこそ

2月1日火曜日、全20名のWSP 生がCWUのキャンパスに無事 到着しました。

到着初日は、寮への入居手続き、電子機器やCWUアカウントの設定、ダイニングホールでの食べ物のオーダーの仕方、洗濯機の使用方法について習ったりと、大忙しでした。

全学生、CWUのルームメイト と共に寮で暮らします。沢山の CWU生が温かく迎えてくれま した。







Orientation & Classes

On Wednesday, all students were cleared by the CWU Health center by having a negative rapid COVID test. Students then participated in four hours of orientation where they had a program overview, learned tips for having a successful roommate experience, were reminded about the rules, learned how to be successful in an American classroom, and learned about various upcoming activities.

Thursday was the first day of class. Students were very engaged with different interactive lessons that covered American greetings, classroom English, lots of new classroom vocabulary, and some fun teamwork activities! Students were very active and tried hard to follow the "English Only" classroom policy.

On Friday, students began their regular WSP classes. They had one hour of Experience Ellensburg and Career Skills, followed by two hours of English Communication. The second hour was very active and fun as it was the first class with CWU Classroom Volunteers. Students had a great time practicing and learning with the CWU students!

水曜日は、CWU医療センターによって、簡易コロナ検査が行なわれました。結果は全生徒、陰性でした。検査後、約4時間のオリエンテーションが行われました。内容は、プログラムの全貌、ルームメイトへの接し方へのアドバイス、アメリカ生活においての規則、授業への取り組む姿勢、これからの行事などでした。

木曜日は授業初日でした。授業内容は、アメリカでの挨拶の仕方や教室内で使用する英語や新英単語など様々な対話方式のレッスンでした。その他にも、チームワークを必須とした楽しい授業内容でした。全生徒、英語だけの授業方針に基づいて、精力的に授業に取り組みました。

金曜日からWSPの平常授業が開始しました。各I時間づつのエレンズバーグ体験 クラスとキャリアスキルクラス、そして2時間の英語コミュニケーションクラ スでした。コミュニケーションクラスの後半は、初のCWUのボランティア学生 との授業でした。CWU生と、とても有意義な時間を過ごしました。





















Student Life

Students have been busy outside of the classroom too! Both groups (Yellow and Black) had a tour of the campus Recreation Center where they learned how to use and check out various equipment. Several students have been spending free time at the Rec Center playing basketball and working out.

On Thursday 14 students participated in a CWU cultural event, International Cafe. WSP students learned about South Korea, Bangledesh, and The Phillipines and had a chance to talk with CWU students.

Over the weekend, students participated in campus and community tours. They had fun learning about the different shops and restaurants in Ellensburg and saw more of the CWU campus. Thankfully, it was a bright and sunny day so everyone enjoyed being outdoors.

On Friday night, several students joined Ellensburg's First Friday Art Walk and got to visit several art galleries downtown. Saturday night, a group of students joined an IPA at a campus event, "Tacky Prom." Students dressed up and enjoyed time with CWU students at an American style dance party! On Sunday, IPAs, WSP students, roommates and CWU friends gathered for a welcome party. They played mixer games and had fun getting to know each other better.

学生たちは、教室外でも忙しくしています。黄組・黒組どちらも、大学内にあるレクリエーションセンター(体育館/ジム)に見学に行き、使用方法を教えてもらいました。一部の学生は、 自由時間があるとバスケットをしたり、ジムに行ったりしています。

木曜日には、I4名の学生がCWU主催のインターナショナルカフェに参加しました。韓国・バングラデシュ・フィリピンについて学び、CWU生と話す機会もありました。

週末はキャンパスとエレンズバーグ周辺を散策しました。エレンズバーグの色々なお店やレストラン、まだ行ってなかった大学構内などを見歩きました。晴天だった為、みんな楽しく過ごすことができました。

金曜日の夜は、ダウンタウンで毎月第一金曜日に行われるアートウォークに数名の学生が参加しました。土曜日の夜にはIPA生と共に、大学主催のプロムパーティに参加しました。日曜日は、IPA生・WSP生・ルームメイト・CWUの友人達と歓迎会をしました。ゲームをして更に交流を深めることができました。













Page 3